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received his PhD in 2006, in his 

case in Biostatistics from The 

Ohio State University. He joined 

us from Delaware State Univer-

sity, where he had just moved 

after spending 3 years as a post-

doc at Harvard University. We 

are delighted that they have 

become part of our faculty. 

 

We also congratulate some 

faculty with their new ranks. 

Starting August 2011, Xiangrong 

Yin earned the well-deserved 

rank of Professor, while both 

Abhyuday Mandal and Cheolwoo 

Park became Associate Profes-

sors with tenure. Congratula-

tions to all! For various awards 

and accomplishments of the 

faculty, I refer to the relevant 

articles in this Newsletter and to 

the News section of our web-

site.  

 

Across the nation, funds provid-

ed by the states to state univer-

sities are on the decline. Georgia 

and UGA are no exception. The 
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Departmental Notes and Headlines  

Dear Alumni, 

 

Departments change over time, 

and ours is no exception. Pro-

grams are added or deleted, 

program requirements change, 

courses are developed or re-

vised, and, perhaps most im-

portantly, people come and go. If 

you have not been to Athens 

recently, then the Department 

that you remember is almost 

certainly quite different from the 

current one. 

 

Newsletters highlight some of 

the more prominent changes, 

but can only do so piecemeal. 

The best way to learn about 

todayõs Department of Statistics 

is to come and visit us. We 

would love to see you here, but 

realize that most of you, just like 

most of us, have very busy lives, 

in some cases quite far from 

Athens. The next best way to 

learn about who we are today is 

to visit the Departmentõs web-

site at http://www.stat.uga.edu/. 

Designed for easy navigation, it 

offers a wealth of information 

about the programs, the courses, 

and the people. If you are a bit 

like me, then you will be curious 

to see how things have changed 

since your days at UGA. 

 

For example, did you know that 

we now feature a required year-

long writing-intensive Capstone 

sequence (STAT 5010/5020) for 

our undergraduate majors? Or 

that we now offer five different 

tracks, based on area of applica-

tion, for our Masterõs degree? 

Or that we have a new design 

and analysis of experiments 

course (STAT 6430) for statistics 

graduate students? Or that the 

Department currently houses 24 

faculty and 4 staff members? 

This information, and much 

more, is readily available as part 

of a more comprehensive sketch 

of the Department that is pro-

vided on the website. Under the 

News tab, you can also find 

updates from many alumni there, 

and we would welcome infor-

mation from you as well. You 

may use the online form on the 

website to provide us with up-

dates, or just drop us a note at 

stat@uga.edu.  

 

I would like to take this oppor-

tunity to introduce two new 

faculty members to you, both of 

whom joined us in August of 

2011. Jennifer Kaplan is an Assis-

tant Professor with an interest in 

statistics education. Jennifer 

holds a 2006 PhD degree in 

Mathematics from the University 

of Texas, and spent several years 

on the faculty at Michigan State 

University before joining us. 

Liang Liu, also an Assistant Pro-

fessor, holds a joint appointment 

between Statistics and the Insti-

tute of Bioinformatics. Liang also 

Inside this issue:  

Letter from the Depart-

ment Head 

1-2 

Staff Profile 2 

Undergraduate Pro-

gram Update 

3 

Graduate Program Up-

date 

3 

Statistics Club Update 4 

Exciting Developments 

in Our Course Offerings 

5 

Alumni Profile 5 

2011-2012 Colloquium 

Series Update 

6 

Statistics for Teachers 

Class 

7 

Externally Funded 

Grant Projects  

8 

Statistical Consulting 

Center Update 

9 

Alumni Updates 10-

11 

Giving to Statistics 12 

Statistics News 

John Stufken, Professor 

& Department Head 

Department of Statistics 

Pictured above are Liang Liu and Jennifer Kaplan, the two newest faculty 

members for the Department of Statistics.  
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the award recipient will be a 

student chosen based on these 

criteria from our Capstone 

course, and will receive a $500 

award. (More about the Cap-

stone course can be found in this 

Newsletter under news about 

the Undergraduate Program.)   

 

The Bargmann Fund. This fund, 

named after former faculty mem-

ber Dr. Rolf Bargmann, can be 

used to support the renovation 

and maintenance of the Barg-

mann Laboratory, which is the 

computer laboratory for our 

graduate students, and to pro-

vide travel support for graduate 

students.  

 

The Cohen Fund. Named after 

former faculty member Dr. A. 

Clifford Cohen, the purpose of 

this fund is renovation and 

maintenance of the Cohen 

Room, which is used as a reading 

room, for refreshments after 

seminars, and for special gather-

ings. 

 

With repeated cuts over the last 

funds provided by the state to 

UGA have gone down by more 

than 25% over the last 3 years, 

resulting in less than 30% of 

UGAõs total budget coming from 

the State of Georgia. These cuts 

have in part been offset by raises 

in tuition and fees. However, 

private donations have become 

essential in supporting the mis-

sion of the university and its 

colleges and departments. 

 

The Department of Statistics has 

five funds to which donations 

can be made. I would like to 

highlight these funds and their 

purpose. 

 

The Statistics Fund. This is a 

general purpose fund that can be 

used for travel support for stu-

dents, refreshments for semi-

nars, awards for students, equip-

ment and supplies, and other 

(Continued from page 1) 

items deemed appropriate by the 

Franklin College. 

 

The Bradley Fund. This fund is 

in the form of an endowed ac-

count, meaning that only the 

interest generated from the 

principal amount can be spent. 

The interest of this fund, origi-

nally established by former facul-

ty member Dr. Ralph Bradley, is 

primarily used in partial support 

of the Bradley Lecture. This 

annual student focused lecture 

features very prominent speak-

ers, and is co-sponsored with 

funds provided by the Statistics 

Club and the Department. 

 

The Hutcheson Award Fund. 

This fund, established by emeri-

tus faculty member Dr. Kermit 

Hutcheson, is meant to provide 

an annual award to a student 

selected by a faculty committee 

appointed by the Head. The 

criteria for the award include 

academic standing, enthusiasm 

for the field of statistics, and 

character of the recipient. Start-

ing in academic year 2012-2013, 

John Stufken, Professor 

& Department Head 

years in the Departmentõs oper-

ating budget, these funds have 

become more and more critical 

to support scholarly activities 

and to reward students who 

excel in the pursuit of these 

activities. If you are in a position 

to contribute to one of these 

funds, or to help establish a new 

fund, then I encourage you to 

give this your utmost considera-

tion. I would be happy to discuss 

this with you. If you work for a 

company with a matching gifts 

program, you may even be able 

to multiply the impact of your 

gift. Departments can benefit 

greatly from the generosity of 

their alumni, and any gifts, small 

or large, are put to excellent use 

and are very much appreciated.  

 

If you work for a company that 

offers internship positions for 

undergraduate or graduate stu-

dents, this might be another way 

in which you can help us. Intern-

ships can be a very valuable ex-

perience for students, and we 

have many students who are 

interested in competing for in-

ternships. We would love to 

hear from you if you know of 

any such positions.  

 

The Department plans to organ-

ize an event for alumni and 

friends at the 2012 Joint Statisti-

cal Meetings (JSM) in San Diego. 

The format will be different from 

the receptions that we held at 

the JSM in 2009, 2010 and 2011, 

but the details are not known at 

the time of writing. As soon as 

we have more information, we 

will post it on our website and 

Facebook page. So please stay 

tuned! 

 

Hopefully you will enjoy the 

pages of this Newsletter, and 

please do stay in touch. 

 

John Stufken 

Professor and Head 

Valley State University; and Brittney is a fresh-

man at Albany State University.  Daphney also 

has a one-year old grandson named Keion, 

and, in her spare time, she enjoys his company 

and traveling.  Her favorite destinations are 

Jacksonville, FL and San Diego, CA. 

Daphney is the departmentõs Student Affairs 

Professional and front desk person. She is likely 

the first person to greet new students, visitors 

and lost souls.  Her smile and demeanor create 

a great first impression of the depart-

ment.  Daphney has been with the department 

since 2002, and will have her 20th anniversary 

at UGA in December!  She works very closely 

with students, being in touch with them from 

the time they submit their application for ad-

mission until the time they receive their de-

gree.  Once students arrive at UGA, they invar-

iably realize how beneficial and important 

Daphneyõs support is to their ultimate suc-

cess.  Daphney has three children ð Ivy, Whit-

ley, and Brittney.  Ivy attended Savannah State 

University; Whitley is a sophomore at Fort 

Staff Profile  
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Pictured above are the students from the Spring 2012 Capstone course 
taught by Nicole Lazar and Cheolwoo Park, with TA, Adam Jaeger.  

Undergraduate Program Update  

Since the last newsletter where 

we listed our graduates through 

May 2011, we proudly graduated 

the following students with a BS 

degree in Statistics: Summer 

2011 ð William Grimes and Rina 

Patel; Fall 2011 ð Jeff Anderson, 

Daniel Kreisler, and Alexander 

Lyford. We anticipate up to 12 

graduates in Spring 2012 and 

Summer 2012.  

 

Several of our students continue 

to be inducted into honor socie-

ties such as the National Statisti-

cal Honor Society Mu Sigma 

Rho, Phi Kappa Phi, and Phi Beta 

Kappa. Some of the students will 

continue with graduate school 

and others are planning on join-

ing the workforce using the skill 

set they gained as a statistics 

major. Our students are sought 

out future employees in this data 

centric world.  Congratulations 

to all our graduates! 

 

Our undergraduate program 

continues to thrive with UGA 

students recognizing the im-

portance of a background in 

statistics ð this is seen in the 

increasing number of minors. 

Our capstone course also con-

tinues to thrive. This past fall, an 

article appeared in the The 

American Statistician entitled, òA 

Capstone Course for Under-

graduate Statistics Majorsó de-

tailing the success of the cap-

stone course at the undergradu-

ate level. We also have several 

students taking advantage of 

internship opportunities. We 

welcome any leads on internship 

possibilities for our students.  

Christine Franklin, Undergraduate 

Coordinator and Senior Lecturer 

Graduate Program Update  

After incorporating some hefty 

changes in the structure of our 

Qualifying and Comprehensive 

exams, and upon the introduc-

tion of our new sequence of 

professional development cours-

es (STAT 8910-20-30), our cur-

rent students are getting into 

their research earlier than previ-

ous students have ð MS students 

who opt to write a thesis are 

starting at least one semester 

earlier, and PhD students are 

starting a year earlier. 

  

Several of our alumni this year 

have passed along job openings 

for statisticians within the com-

panies they work for.  This has 

been an excellent source of 

opportunities for our graduating 

students, as well as a good op-

portunity for the department to 

explore in more detail what 

companies are looking for when 

they hire new graduates.  If you 

happen to have an opening that 

one of our MS or PhD graduates 

might be interested in, please let 

me know!  And if you have any 

suggestions for how we might 

better prepare our students for 

the workplace, I will welcome 

those enthusiastically! 

Lynne Seymour, Graduate Coordina-

tor and Associate Professor 

Dr. Lily Wang helps students in the Statistical Software Programming class 
(4/6360) located in the Statistics computer lab.  

Student Awards  

The Departmentõs annual student awards went to:  

 

 

Outstanding Teaching Award:  

Andrew Anderson 

Haileab Hilafu  

Minsoo Kim  

 

 

Phi Beta Kappa inductee: 

Julia Orr 

 

Innovative and Interdiscipli-

nary Research Grant Award:  

Jung Ae Lee 

Best Senior PhD Student: 

Cong Feng 

 

Best Beginning PhD Student:  

Yuhang Xu 

Best MS Student: 

Jacob Martin 

The Department also wishes to congratulate the fol-

lowing award winners and honorees:  
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This year the Statistics Club 

hosted several fun social activi-

ties including a bowling tourna-

ment, mini golf contests, potluck 

dinners, and trivia games. Once 

or twice a semester the graduate 

students and professors took 

part in a bowling tournament 

and a trophy was awarded to the 

person with the highest mean 

score. In November, the club 

hosted the Departmentõs tradi-

tional International Potluck Din-

ner, in which students and facul-

ty showed off their cooking 

skills. Also during dinner, the 

students and faculty played an 

international-themed trivia game. 

Finally, this spring the club played 

its own version of the TV game 

show Deal Or No Deal, which is 

based entirely on probability and 

expected values. 

  

Another important event hosted 

annually by the Department of 

Statistics and the Statistics Club 

is the Bradley Lecture. This year, 

the 20th annual Bradley Lecture 

is scheduled to be held on Fri-

day, April 13, 2012 at a new 

location, the Hotel Indigo in 

Downtown Athens. By the time 

you read this newsletter, this 

Chris OõNeal, Graduate Teaching 

Assistant & Statistics Club President 

yearõs event will have already 

taken place, but we encourage 

you to mark the calendar for 

next yearõs event and plan on 

visiting us here in Athens. The 

guest speaker for this yearõs 

event is Professor Dennis Cook 

of the University of Minnesota. 

His talk will focus on òEnvelope 

Models and Methodsó. The facul-

ty and graduate students will 

have dinner with Dr. Cook at 

Hotel Indigoõs Rialto Room, 

during which time he will pre-

sent his after dinner talk on 

òDimensions of Statisticsó. The 

following afternoon, the Depart-

ment will host its annual picnic at 

Memorial Park. This is a fun 

gathering in which the graduate 

students are given an opportuni-

ty to interact with the guest 

speaker in an informal setting. 

Haileab Hilafu going for a hole-in-one at mini golf! 

Andy Bartlett and Ashley Askew are the big winners at the Stat Club Bowling Tourna-

ment.  

The graduate students having fun at the bowling tournament. Pictured above (l-r): 

Xijue Tan, Yuan Zhuang, Lina Liao, Nan Zhang, Chris O'Neal, Jung Ae Lee, Yuhang Xu, 

Ashley Askew 

Statistics Club Update  

Design and Analysis of 

Experiments Conference  

2012 

October 17 -20, 2012 

Georgia Center for Continuing 

Education  

Athens, Georgia  

 

Hosted by the  

UGA Department of Statistics, 

organized by  

John Stufken and Abhyuday Mandal  

 

 

 

For more information, please see 

http://www.stat.uga.edu/dae2012 


